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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

Term 1 
 

Week 3 

13th February 

Big Splash  
 

Week 6 

6th March 

Pupil Free Day 
 

Week 7 

9th March 

Adelaide Cup Public 

Holiday 

 

Week 9 

Water Safety 

Lessons—Primary 

Years 3 to Year 5 
 

Week 10 

Water Safety 

Lessons—Junior 

Primary Reception 

to Year 2 

 

 Dear Families, 
 
Welcome back everyone.  We are looking forward to another great year at        

The Pines School. 

A special welcome to our new students and their families. 

Our Preschool is full to capacity and our Preschool children are already enjoying 

learning through play. Our Intensive English classes have lots of new students 

starting to learn English.  

Once again this year our numbers in the mainstream have increased and we have 

established extra classes.  

In the first three weeks of the year, all classes will be focusing on Positive         

Education and settling into routines.  To celebrate returning to school, the          

Big Splash (all classes attend the Salisbury pool) will be held next week on    

Thursday, 13th February.  

Thank you to those parents/caregivers who attended the Parent Information   

evening this week.  These sessions are important to attend, as they provide    

families with information about their child’s class and learning programs.  

Later this term we will hold parent/caregiver/teacher discussions, these meetings 

are also very important to attend. 

Last year we had a School Review and the report from our Review has been     

published on our school website.  Our School Review was very positive and     

highlighted our staff and student achievements, as well as all the hard work that 

happens in our school.  The School Review also provided some directions, which 

will be incorporated in our teaching and learning programs. 

We look forward to working in partnership with our families to ensure another   

excellent year at The Pines throughout 2020.  

Our school is committed to caring for the environment and we have continued to 

increase our environmental practice including recycling. Our School Newsletter is 

currently published fortnightly on paper, as well as on our school website and in 

the Skoolbag App.  As we have a large number of families, this means we         

use large amounts of paper for Newsletters.  As our Newsletter is published     

electronically, we understand that some families may no longer require a paper 

copy.  We would like an indication about who would still like a paper copy of the 

newsletter this year. 

 If you would like to continue to receive a paper copy of the Newsletter, please 

complete the tear off slip in today’s Newsletter and return this to the front office.  

Cherie Collings 

 Principal 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Parent/ Caregiver Name:  

                                          

Students name:                                                                 Year level:                     

 □ I would like to continue receiving a paper copy of the School  

            Newsletter. 

                                        Please return to the front office 





 

 

Dear Parents 

The Premier Reading Challenge 
has begun and will finish on the 
4th September. 

Please could you encourage your 
children to participate. 

Children must read 8 Premier 
Reading Challenge books and 4 
books of their own choice. 

They will receive a Record Sheet 
to fill in from their teachers or 
from the Library. 

If you have any questions please 
don’t hesitate to come and ask the 
Library staff.                      

                                 Thank you  

Breakfast Club 

Tuesday and Friday 

8:10am—8:45am 

(From 8:10am-8:30am   

Students must  eat  in                  
Technology Kitchen) 

 
Toast, Cereal, Fruit and  

Yoghurt 
 

All Free 

All Welcom e 

 Technology Kitchen 

through the Library 

Doors 

Thanks Caroline 

 

 

We would like to welcome some of our new teaching staff:  

Krystal May is teaching a Year 2/ 3 class in Room 13. 

Jasmine Nadebaum is teaching a Year 2 class in Room 14. 

Rachel Ball  is teaching a Year 2 class in Room 15. 

Ashley Goulding will be taking classes for Science (NIT). 

 

We welcome back to The Pines School: 

Gianna Moen/Lisa Holyhrim will be team teaching a Reception class in Room 4. 

Nina Garrick is teaching a Year 2 class in Room 5. 

Narissa Dunn will be teaching a Year 6 class in Room 32. 

Ashley Goulding Jasmine Nadebaum Rachel Ball Krystal May 









 



 

 


